4/10/12 SHNA Board Meeting 

Approved Minutes

Board members in attendance: Jeanette Tierney, Bill Fitzpatrick, Shary Bigard, Barb Schultz-Becker, Janet Loewi, Greg Hull, Stan Fuka, Kim McBride

Others in attendance: Jim Coons, Kurt Wills, Joan Korb, Jeremy Levin, Mark Clear

Treasurer’s Report

Bill Fitzpatrick presented the treasurer’s report. It was noted that we have funds allocated for a tot lot for the Craig Avenue/Brody Drive area. The tot lot project has been around for 10 years without action or someone to lead on this project. Bill noted that we can keep the tot lot fund ($75) segregated or absorb the money into the general fun. If we need to resurrect the project we can restore the money.  Barb Shultz-Becker suggested putting the funds toward something for kids under age 4. Shary suggested renaming the fund “Children’s Fund.” Bill recommended keeping the name of the fund. Janet suggested that for future fundraising projects that the proposal/approval include a date that the funds must be used by. Report approved.

5328 Lake Mendota Drive

Owners Joan Korb and Kurt Wills, and builder Jim Coons were present to answer questions about the building plans they presented. One question was about height of tower and the answer was that it was modified to meet city requirements. The owner pointed out that the new house is the same height as house on the south side and that they had talked to neighbors about the plans and that everyone in immediate area was supportive. The garage is being rebuilt with a recreation area upstairs. There was some discussion about if there is water in garage, can the structure be considered a second dwelling on the property. The owner stated they have city approval of the plans. The builder will come to the May 8 meeting with answers to questions about the height of the tower and the exterior finish of the house, and questions about the interior. Shary requested that the owners also provide written answers to the guidelines in the Spring Harbor zoning document and there was general agreement that this was a good idea. The Board decided not to vote to approve the plans at this meeting. After the owners left, Greg Hull asked what he could have done more to prepare the owners for the presentation to the Board. There was general agreement that homeowners should be made aware that they should come with more complete plans. Bill pointed out that the Board did approve a waiver of notice over email. Bill requested that a vote be taken at the meeting to formalize the email vote on the waiver notice. Greg asked for motion to confirm the email vote; motion made, vote taken that confirmed email vote.

Dane County Board Supervisor Report

Jeremy Levin said that he officially becomes SHNA’s county board supervisor next Tuesday. Elections results: 8 retirements, 3 seats flipped parties. No farmer on the Board now, but Jeremy thinks this will change in future because redistricting resulted in 3 rural districts being created. Question about how many seats on Board (37). ARCD budget has been approved. Middleton now has a manure digester. Shary asked Jeremy to find out how much county contributed to the new commuter bike path along University Avenue. Janet asked Jeremy what the County’s policy is about bike lanes/bike paths since Krupp made the County sound pro-bicycle. Jeremy will get answers for next board meeting. Jeremy will not be at membership meeting.

April General Membership Meeting

Agenda reviewed. Bill made a motion that a resolution be put before the general membership authorizing the Board to gather neighborhood input on the expansion project and use that feedback to make recommendations to the City about the expansion project without having to first put the recommendations up for vote at a general membership meeting. There was some discussion about the feasibility of amending the published agenda and there was general agreement that the vote on the resolution could be added; Janet disagreed. Greg asked Bill to email the resolution to the Board members for review of the wording.  

Watch Grant

Congratulations to Barb Schultz-Becker and the Watch Committee for receiving the City’s neighborhood grant award! Barb stated that she needs to follow up on award comments to clarify how the money can be used. Shary reported that Mark Clear had a meeting about the gun shot incident on Capital Avenue. Mark reported later in the Board meeting that the tenant had been evicted from the property and this was not an ongoing issue. 

Merrill Springs Park Expansion

There was general agreement that letter of support from SHNA, drafted by the City, is fine except for last paragraph. Suggestion to either drop last paragraph or add a line to two to finish. Greg will make changes to letter and return to City.

Minutes Approval

March Board meeting minutes approved with changes. 

Other Business

Ad guidelines—Greg brought up the cost of an annual ad vs. single issue. There was some discussion about needed changes to the fees and a vote on changes will be taken at a future meeting.

Neighborhood Sign replacement—Since the sign is the property of the city, Bill thinks the neighborhood’s position should be that the sign was damaged by the City and they should cover the cost of replacing it. 

